The Fremont County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, July 2, 2025, in the Fremont County Courthouse
Boardroom, with Clint Blackburn and Jeff Shearer present. Let the record show that Dustin Sheldon was not present for this
meeting. A quorum was declared, and the meeting was officially called to order at 9:05 a.m. The agenda was approved as posted.
Minutes of the previous board session were read and approved.

Let the record show that Engineer Dan Davis and Attorney Peter Johnson were present at this meeting. Landon Beck with
TextMyGov was present by telephone.

The board discussed the need for a new fund for the room and boards funds that are reimbursed to the county. They are deposited
into the General Fund now and they need to be tracked separately. A sub-fund of the General Basic Fund was never created when
they started collecting these fees many years ago. Auditor Owen would like the board’s permission to create a sub-fund of the
General Fund for the purpose of separating these funds for tracking purposes from now on. Motion by Shearer to create the sub-
fund of the General Fund for room and board collections. Motion carried unanimously.

Engineer Dan Davis met with the board for the following:

Motion by Shearer to sign the three-year contract and agreement between Fremont County and the Board of Supervisors and
Daniel R. Davis, P.E., PL.S., as presented July 1, 2025, through October 6, 2027. Motion carried unanimously.

Landon Beck with TextMyGov spoke with the board to do a presentation on their services. They specialize in government
communications and sending out alerts. Some of those alerts include road closures, board meetings, city council meetings, and
voting information to name a few. They can also get a database of phone numbers through USPS contacts. The cost is based on

population so ours would be $5,000 annually. The board said they needed more time to research. Beck said he would also send
them a proposal with information.

There were no applications for the Tourism Board position that is open as of July 1, 2025. Motion by Shearer to post the notice
again. Motion carried unanimously.

In other business, the Recorder’s Monthly Report for June was approved.
Claims were approved for July 3, 2025.

At 9:19 a.m., with no further business, Shearer motioned to adjourn. The motion carried unanimously.
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